
 

 NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  

PUBLIC NOTICE is given that the Orleans County Legislature will hold a public hearing at the 

Legislature Chambers, 14016 Route 31 W, Albion NY on October 27, 2021 at 4:25 P.M. to obtain 

the views of citizens, public agencies, and other interested parties on the access to broadband needs 

to the unserved and underserved areas of Orleans Counties and advisability of submitting a 

Community Development Block Grant COVID-19 Response (“CDBG-CV”) application to the 

New York State Office of Community Renewal (the “OCR”) through the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, 

and Economic Securities Act (“CARES”) to implement the Niagara Orleans Regional Alliance 

(“NORA”) Workplan. The hearing facility is handicapped accessible. Pursuant to Governor 

Hochul’s Executive Order No. 1 issued on August 24, 2021 suspending the Open Meetings Law, 

as amended and extended, the Public Hearing will be held electronically via videoconferencing. 

Members of the public may attend the Public Hearing and provide comments via Zoom.com or by 

telephone at 1-646-558-8656 Meeting ID: 85336464419 Passcode: 476872. The County 

encourages public comment and participation in the identification of needs and in the preparation 

of the grant application. Written comments are invited and can be submitted to the Clerk of the 

Legislature at 14016 Route 31 West, Albion, NY 14411. To be considered, comments must be 

received by 3:00 P.M., October 27, 2021.  

Dated at Albion, NY  

October 12, 2021  

Lisa Stenshorn, Clerk  

Orleans County Legislature 


